MINUTES OF A MEETING OF LYMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT 7.30PM ON MONDAY 18TH NOVEMBER 2013 IN THE VILLAGE HALL. 

	PRESENT:
	Councillors:
	P Acca
	R Estcourt

	
	
	J Bailey
	R Longhurst

	
	
	C Carter
	Mrs K Rogers

	
	
	R Eastley (Chairman)
	Mrs T Scott

	
	
	
	


Also Present: County Councillor Hughes and 4 members of the public. 

Apologies: Cllrs D Atkins, Mrs D Beatty, Mrs J Clark and District Councillor Ingham, 

	
	PUBLIC SESION

Mrs Carter informed the meeting that a Trail Action Group had been set up to support the Parish Council’s policy for re-routing the Exe Estuary Trail along the railway line.  There was great concern in the Village that DCC would be completing the route, adding to it and marketing it widely and so the number of users would increase dramatically.   

DCC had said that it would be possible to re-route the Trail but they could not afford this even though they had spent in the region of £4m on two bridges that were not needed, there was still money in the DCC budget and external funding was available.

The Action Group felt that there was a need for DCC members and Officers to witness the problem at first hand.

The Action Group was not opposed to cycling in the Village but would be lobbying strongly for the route of the Exe Estuary Trail to be changed.

 

	203
	Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations at this point in the meeting.



	204
	Minutes

RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting held on 4th November 2013 be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.



	205
	Planning Applications 

13/2386/FUL Extensions and alterations to outbuilding to provide ancillary accommodation. Bali Hai, Hulham Road. NO OBJECTION subject to confirmation that sewerage capacity is available.

13/2349/TCA T1 Mulberry - Cut back crown overhanging Webbers to give 1m clearance off the boundary.  Pruning cuts up to 100mm in diameter Londis, The Strand – NO OBJECTION

13/2470/FUL Construction of amenity toilet block to serve caravan site. Greenacres, Hulham Road.  Since discharge is to a septic tank EDDC is requested to ensure the existing facility is adequate or upgraded in keeping with the development.  Whilst this development is within the Green Wedge it adheres to the principles of this policy and is in line with the Lympstone Neighbourhood Plan to encourage diversity in farming.  The Parish Council would point out to EDDC that this development is on land reserved for the Dinan Way extension - indeed being at the Eastern end it will inevitably be needed for this major road scheme.  SUPPORT 

 



	206
	Planning Decisions

Ref 13/2025/MOUT Outline application for the construction of 33 dwellings etc Land North and West of Courtlands Cross, Courtlands Lane, Exmouth. REFUSED.

13/1985/FUL Construction of two storey extension and provision of Juliet balcony to existing North-west elevation. The Hollow, Pitt Farm, Exmouth Road – APPROVED.

13/2281/FUL Construction of single storey extensions and dormer window to front elevation 4 Meadow Close – APPROVED.

The Chairman reported receipt of a letter from Sandra Everett inviting members to visit her family home ‘Keslakes’ in Quay Lane to see its condition before a planning application was submitted for improvements.

Other Councillors had also received the letter.



	207
	Neighbourhood Plan update

The Clerk reported that a CD and a hard copy of the Neighbourhood Plan had been taken to EDDC and was now being verified.  He had received a query about Schedule 4b of the Town & Country Planning Act 1990 from Claire Rodway of EDDC and this was being investigated.

The Chairman reminded members that re-routing the Exe Estuary Trail along the railway line was a policy within the Neighbourhood Plan and asked if the Council wished to show its support for the work of the Action Group as explained by Mrs Carter earlier in the meeting.

RESOLVED: that the Council confirms its support for cycling in the Parish but signifies its full support to the work of the Action Group in seeking to have the Exe Estuary Trail re-routed along the railway line.



	208
	Parishes Together Fund

Exmouth TC was proposing the purchase of mobile CCTV equipment and had invited other Parishes to join this initiative.  The camera can be strapped to a lamp-post, tree or building and used mobile broadband to send pictures back to the control room.  Ideas from various parishes for using this camera include things like festivals, public events, spates of graffiti, theft or vandalism, trouble-spots such as pubs/clubs, dog-fouling etc.  The £10k cost, if EDDC/DCC agree the bid, would be funded by Exmouth for the lion’s share, but if other Councils feel it would be useful to have a claim on its time, a small commitment from the Parishes Together fund would be appreciated. 
 

Exmouth Town Council was to investigate a project on refurbishing bus shelters – getting a single contract for a one-off revamp to bus shelters that need a good clean, paint or repair job.  The Council was requested to consider adding the one at Meeting Lane to this.

RESOLVED: 1 that the proposal to purchase mobile CCTV equipment be supported, up to £1,000 of the Parish Council’s Parishes Together fund, provided that the Council could use the equipment for a minimum of five weeks each year and evidence quality pictures can be obtained.

2 that the proposal for a contract to clean, redecorate and repair bus shelters be supported with the suggestion that the bus shelter at Meeting Lane could be included and the cost be met from Parish Council’s Parishes Together fund.



	209
	Parking provision in Avenue Field 

At the last meeting, Cllr Bailey asked the Council to consider laying plastic mesh tiles in Avenue Field to facilitate occasional parking, particularly by the Football Club.

RESOLVED that this be investigated as part of the Parishes Together fund.


	210
	EDDC Town and Parish Councils Viewpoint Survey
The Council received and considered, in detail, a survey from EDDC and gave the Clerk guidance on a response.



	211
	Sewerage in Longmeadow Road

Cllr Bailey and the Chairman gave a verbal report of a mmeeting with Mr Hocking of SWW, to consider sewerage problems in Longmeadow Road.  The Clerk and Mr Tyrrell also attended the meeting.

Mr Hocking had been shown the location of a highway drain which ran over the foul sewer and the properties in Longmeadow Road which suffered from internal and external sewage flooding.  Those with internal flooding would be added to a register and would have priority for action.

It was also clearly shown that flooding was triggered by moderate rainfall and so there must be significant surcharging of the foul sewer and problems of flow.



	212
	Business Items

	
	Amenities – The plastic tiles would be laid in Cliff Field starting at 10.00am on Saturday 23rd November 2013 the Scouts and Football Club had been informed.  
Cllr Acca had requested SWH to provide a quote for surfacing the new footpath from School Hill to Candy’s Field with two layers of tarmac.  The Clerk was also asked to approach Kennford Tarmac for a similar quote.

Cllr Bailey suggested that there was a need for a pedestrian access from the extension car park into Candy’s Field.  Cllr Acca agreed to investigate.



	
	Burial Ground – Cllr Bailey reported that a quote was being requested to remove the dead Rowan tree in the middle of the Parish Cemetery and for advice on a replacement.

The paths had not been sprayed with weed killer as requested.  The Clerk was asked to follow this up.

	
	Environment.  Cllr Eastley had reported problems in Underhill and the EA had sent a team to carry out servicing and repairs the following day.

Cllr Eastley had continued to report that the drain at Pretty Corner was deep in sludge and had not been touched by the gully emptier.  The next drain in line was clean and dry and gave the impression of not having any water flow through for some time.



	
	Travel and Transport including the Cycle Way – Cllr Bailey reported that a group of Councillors had met to consider options for parking restrictions and this would be reported to a future meeting.



	
	Village Hall – Cllr Mrs Scott expressed a wish to join the group to meet to discuss lettings of the Village Hall and Youth Club.  The Clerk agreed to take this up with Cllr Atkins.



	213
	Matters raised by Councillors

The Chairman reported a request by CTC - RM to march along the Exe Estuary Trail from the Camp to Exmouth in May 2014 as part of the Exmouth Festival.  He would be meeting with representatives of CTC - RM to discuss this and other matters.

Cllr Carter, with the Chairman, had attended the EDDC Parish Councils event.  The start had been taken up with DCC budget issues.  It was AGREED that this should go in the next agenda.

Empty sandbags were available from the Chairman for those who might be in need.  Cllr Acca had also passed some to Alfie Beer.

Cllr Mrs Scott was organising a Work Party on 30th November 2013 to clear litter, starting from the Village Hall car park.



	214
	Clerk’s Action Sheet
The Council went through the Clerk’s action sheet.

143 Street naming.  The Council saw no reason to object to the proposed name of Summer Meadow for the new road off Jackson Meadow.

181 New seats – Cllr Acca was proposing stainless steel seats for Cliff Field.  Cllr Bailey thought that these did not have a ‘rural’ image.  It was AGREED that the National Trust should be canvassed.

195 Garages in Glebe Close.  EDDC had found that 12 were occupied, leaving six empty.  Cllr Longhurst asked the Council to consider whether it wished to become involved.  The Community Right to Bid scheme could be a route to Parish Council involvement and the creation of more parking in this area.

It was AGREED that Cllr Mrs Rogers should approach EDDC to get occupancy and rental details in the first instance.



	215
	County Councillor’s Report.

Cllr Hughes reported that DCC had been asked to investigate ownership of the ditch in Hulham Road.  The Clerk had also asked for details of any rights or easements for highway run-off to drain into a private drain at Pretty Corner.
Cllr Hughes gave more details of the possible DCC budget and the possible demolition of Exe Bank and Danby House to create a Health Hub.

Cllr Hughes agreed to follow up the clearance of the drain at Pretty Corner.

Cllr Carter informed Cllr Hughes about the Trail Action Group that had arisen from the village to campaign for re-routing of the Exe Estuary Trail along the railway line.

Cllr Hughes suggested that now was a good time for a re-appraisal of conditions all along the Trail before it was completed and marketed.

However, he confirmed his view that the main problem was abusive and inconsiderate riders rather than the route of the Trail.



The meeting finished at 9.55pm
Chairman

